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MEETING ON MONDAY 12th November 2018
AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET
MINUTES

1.  Welcome and Apologies
Present:
Mrs Angela Abell (AA) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Miss Nick Mayo (NM)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),

In attendance: Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer). Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); 
2.  Minutes of the Meeting of 10th September 2018
and of the special meetings held on 16/9/18 and 7/10/18
The minutes were all accepted as true records and signed by the Chairman.
3.  Matters Arising
There were no matters arising from the Minutes from the special meetings held on 16/9/18 and 7/10/18.
From the minutes relating to the 10th September meeting the Chairman asked the clerk for an update on the proposed tree work (Item 4). Planning permission had been obtained and Chris Spall was scheduling the work into his diary. The tenants were happy to discuss any additional work directly with Chris.                
Regarding Item 9 the Chairman had responded to Ray Bessell. The 15 minute trial ‘open’ session prior to each meeting had been explained to the Dunwich Parish Meeting.                      
No action had yet been taken regarding support for individual children in Sibton Nursery.
4. Clerk/Chairman's Report
In addition to those reported in the Clerk/Chairman’s report the Trust had also received a ‘thank you’ from CRUSE. As yet nothing had been received from the Disability Advice Service.  A.P. JL would therefore follow up with Jen Morcom from DAS.  
Screen Suffolk, which works on behalf of the councils to permit filming in the county, had been in touch offering to manage/promote filming on our land. 
4. Clerk/Chairman's Report (cont.)
Trustees did not want to engage with this organisation. A.P. AA to write to them and decline their services.
The Chairman was approached by a Peter Snowling whose son was getting married at The Crown in Westleton on December 1st to ask if they could have access to the hard-standing at the top of the beach for a brief photo of the couple and a vintage car.  The Chairman had discussed this with the Parish Meeting’s Amenity Officer (RS) and decided it would be churlish to decline.  However, nothing more had been heard about this prior to the meeting.  
5.  Gallows Field
Having received a number of quotations for fencing repairs at Gallows Field, the Trustees chose Ben Hanks to undertake the work.
AA suggested that it was timely to review the management plan for Gallows Field, it was agreed that Alan Miller, SWT, be invited to the January meeting.  A.P. AA to invite A Miller.
The Trustees reviewed whether a rabbit cull was required.  They decided to defer asking Terry Soanes as there had been a decline in the rabbit population.  The Trustees would continue to monitor the situation in Gallows Field.
6.  Financial Report and Review          
NK presented the Accounts which were broadly in line with the budget.

7.  Governance
The policies had now all been updated, hard copies had been signed and uploaded to the website. 

Insurance for property was discussed. As Trustees had spent considerable time moving cover from KTIB (One Broker) to the NFU, the Trust had declined One Broker’s offer to quote against property cover requirements. The NFU had quoted for 2 policies: the premium for the Property Owners Insurance came to £1,114  which amounted to a rise in premium of around 5% after the Mutual Bonus of  minus £155 had been included; the premium on the Commercial Select Policy which covers the mortuary and public liability on the Trust’s land was £828 including the Mutual Bonus.  The NFU policies were accepted unanimously by Trustees.

The Trustees were informed that Mrs Elsley had died. As she was one of  the two named leaseholders of the car park and tearooms Clarke and Simpson would be advised.
A.P. AA to inform Hayden Foster at Clarke and Simpson.

At the last Parish Meeting, October 26th, Jane Hamilton was elected as a Nominated Trustee whose term of office would run for three years from January 1st 2019. It was agreed that AA would organise her induction before the year end. A.P. AA to contact JH and plan her induction.
The handover to next Chairman was discussed. The next Chair person would be elected at the
January meeting, in the meantime the next meeting papers would be organised with the clerk.  AA would produce a detailed yearly planner and arrange for handover of the keys and email address. AA agreed to write the Chairman’s report for the Annual Accounts with NK completing the Treasurer’s Report.
8.  Grants
The Chairman reported that Suffolk Wildlife Trust had completed the work on reducing the risk of breaching the shingle bank by damming up the 7 old ditch lines which run East to West from the Dunwich river to the shingle bank.  Therefore the grant of £1,500, agreed at the Trust’s meeting of 12th March 2018, would now be issued.
 The Trustees had studied the Yoxford School schedule of grant expenditure. They were satisfied that last year’s grant had been spent appropriately and therefore approved a £1,000 grant on the same terms as last year. 
The Trustees considered Westleton Village Hall’s grant application. to help achieve the target needed for their planned refurbishments to go ahead.  As of 18th October they needed to raise further £76,564 by year end. The Trustees agreed a grant of £5, 000. It was agreed that the Clerk would enquire whether ‘Westleton  resident’s rates’ could be extended to Dunwich residents, but that this would not be a condition of the grant offer.
Trustees prepared and signed the Winter Grants cards and organised their distribution.

9.  Housing
The Trustees discussed the refurbishment recommended by Sarah Middleditch, Clarke & Simpson, of 1 Town House following Eileen Bourke’s departure and the letting implications.  They agreed the following (costs relate to rough estimates given by Moore Bros):
- the kitchen should be modernised, approximate cost £5,000 
- the house would be re-decorated throughout, approximate cost £3,000. 
- the bathroom would be upgraded to accommodate a shower, approx. cost £1,000
- full re-flooring throughout – vinyl in WC, hallway and kitchen; carpet elsewhere
- the felt on the shed roof should be replaced.

They also agreed that a wood-burner would be installed and that the unsightly, high metal fencing at the back of the garden would be removed. The aim of these improvements was to attract a long term tenant.  The garden would be tidied up by a local contractor.

10.  AOB
BTS group (a tree contractor working for UK Power Networks) had requested permission to access the Orchard and the garden of 1 Town House in order to work on trees in danger of disrupting the electricity supply which the Chairman had granted.                   
Provisional dates for meetings in 2019:  Monday 14th January, Monday 11th March, Monday 13th May, Monday 8th July, Monday 9th September and Monday 11th November. A.P. Clerk to book the Reading Room with Jane Hamilton.
The meeting ended at: 8-20pm
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................
CLERK:  John Lavery, Millpost Cottage, Butts Road, Spexhall, Suffolk, IP19 8QS
Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


